Minutes of the Pedals Annual General Meeting Held 18th October 2010 at The Globe.

Present:  Andrew Martin, Hugh McClintock, Arthur Williams, Peter Osborne, David Miller,  Andrew Househam, Dave Clark, Susan Young, David Earnshaw, Terry Scott, Pete Elderton, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs, Kelly Pike, Julian Bentley and John Bannister.
Apologies for absence: Mara Ozolins and Liz Kirk,
Finance Nothing to report other than sources of funding are being sourced through NCVS (Nottingham Community Volunteer Service). Pedals does not have enough turnover to apply for registered charity status, but can make use of NCVS in other ways. 
It was suggested that Pedals seeks funding for a conference and also have a bigger AGM to find out what Nottingham’s cyclists want Pedals to do for them. However, in the past there has been little response from Pedals members for these kinds of initiatives, it was pointed out.

Funding could be available from the East Mids Airport Community Fund (this applies to West Bridgford, not Nottingham). A Ridewise/Pedals collaboration meeting takes place next month before contacting NCVS. 
Pedals needs to look at the list of trusts to find out what the criteria are and what projects they would be interested in funding. Four volunteers will checkout the trusts using the internet, and Arthur Williams agreed to send out the URLs for these to volunteers to check out. Pedals can ask for volunteers from the NCVS (by filling in the appropriate forms!).
Nottingham Train Station. The station bike compound security issues are being pursued. There is insufficient spacing between the bike stands (80cm instead of 100cm, as recommended in the Sustrans Cycle Parking advice note). Need to make sure that further stands have correct distance between them. 
Signage is poor. Proposals to improve this have been put forward by Keith Morgan and Pedals asked to comment. Signs are required on platforms too.
Future Meetings/Speakers: 
Next month: Gary Smerdon-White from Ridewise. 
December: Christmas Social. 
January 2011: Chris Carter. 
February: Jo Ward Sustrans/Ucycle. (tbc)

March: Pedals AGM.
Forthcoming Meetings: 
Hugh and Andrew are going to Edinburgh for the National CTC-Cyclenation Campaigners Conference, 6th November. 
Pedals stall at Big Wheel meeting, County Hall, Nov 24th, to be taken by Dave Clark. Hugh and Pete Elderton also volunteered to go for some of the time.

Peter Briggs is attending the East Mids Trains Joint Stakeholder meeting of East Mids Trains and South West Trains at the British Library, London, on 21st October.
Pedals Social Evening. Tickets are £20.50 each for Mother Goose at the Playhouse on Saturday 11th December. More people required for discounted booking. Let Dave Clark know asap if you are interested.

Cycling England. Funding for this will stop. Bikeability funding continues to end of current parliament. Ucycle funding continues until September 2011.
Rural Rides: The Ridewise Board has still not formally approved the takeover of this. It was suggested that Pedals could run an unofficial ride, but public liability would have to be considered. Publicity for the rides will be mainly electronic as it is too expensive to produce a quality, glossy brochure.
Facebook. Pedals is now on Facebook, thanks to Larry Neylon and Richard Mallender. Those at the meeting who are on Facebook were asked to pass on to other any feedback they got from this new channel, e.g. on users’ experience of the Station Bike Compound.
Nottingham Night Light – Fri 18th Feb. Can Pedals members go along with decorated bikes to raise Pedals profile? Interest to be sought from Ridewise, the Ucycle Project Team and the Cycling for Health team.
Advertising in Notts CC Year Planner: This was rejected – too expensive and not targeted.
Cycle Parking Campaign: 
The cycle parking at health and shops campaign has been put on hold but it was agreed to keep the images on the campaigns section of our website for individual Pedals members to make use of in getting improved cycle parking at health centres and shops which they went to.
Sharphill Subway. Efforts are being made here to get a cyclist route under the A52 established. This is potentially an important route between Ruddington, West Bridgford and the proposed new housing development.

Rushcliffe Borough Council – No progress on Mix and Mingle leaflets. Hugh to chase.
Website: Contact details have been updated. A website counter will be added and cycle shop details updated.
